

Cody Sean MacLean ArrowsmithArms Training Centre 2110 island Hwy. East Nanoose Bay, BC, V9P 9A8

Dear Students,

Firstly, I must regretfully advise you that my instructor/examiner license has been suspended effective immediately as of September 18th, 2020 at 11:00am. This means that I am no longer able to instruct or to examine students for the CFSC or the CRFSC course until further notice. So, for those students who are currently in my course, I'm unable to complete your training or examine you at this time.

Secondly, I must also regretfully inform you that the Canadian firearms program is in the process of determining whether or not to honour any course reports that I've signed since May 4th, as they did not approve my online delivery, and do not recognise the virtual classroom as a physical one. If they decide to invalidate your course reports, then that will mean that each of you will have to take the course again with a qualified instructor in a classroom setting.

On my part, I will do my darndest to work with the Canadian Firearms program to get my license back and figure out a way to accommodate all of you in a physical classroom setting in order to amend this for each of you and get you back on track for your PAL's.

I am very sorry that this will undoubtedly inconvenience each one of you, and it is a major disappointment for you as well. The prospect of being able to deliver this course to you in the midst of the pandemic and with the convenience of taking most of it at home was exciting. However, now it is has cost each of us both time and money.

I am not in a financial position to simply refund everyone, but I will seriously look at how I can amend this in the most effective way possible. Ideally, I would be able to teach you all in a classroom setting, 12 at a time. I'm sure that there are other instructors that are willing to help me in this process, and I appreciate your patience and understanding for my failure to deliver you what you came to receive.

If any students have real time crunches for this, either due to occupational needs and or inheritance, please let me know right away and I will try to get you into a classroom with another instructor asap. I will also request that the Canadian Firearms Program prioritize your application process.

Again, I am very sorry for all of this, Sincerely,

Cody Seam MacLean Instructor/Examiner